WESTERN NEW YORK ARCHIVISTS

MINUTES OF MAY 10, 2018 MEETING
MERCY CENTER, BUFFALO, NY
PRESENT:
Kathleen DeLaney, Dennis Frank, S. Nancy Kaczmarek, S. Jane Muldoon, S. Mary Serbacki, S. Jean Thompson, S. Claire
WELCOME:  S. Jane Muldoon welcomed the group to Mercy Center.
ANNOUNCEMENTS AND BUSINESS:  
· New York Archives Conference annual meeting in Albany in June

· DHPNYS provides webinars, needs assessments via application, and assists with strategic planning
· A suggestion was made that for an upcoming History Week event we might want to feature recipes that appear in our collections.

· In 1997 we did a directory of our members’ collections.  Is it time to update this?  Are the repositories still in existence?  If not, where are the collectionss now?  How have the collections developed (if they have)?  Who has what?  Are there grants available to fund a project to digitize such directories?

· Meeting dates and locations for 2018/19 were decided upon:

· TH 10/11/2018
Heidi Ziemer
Western New York Library Resources Council (Preservation Week).
· TH  1/17/2019
S. Nancy Kaczmarek
D’Youville College  (discussion of article:  “Dust Clouds of Camels . . .” and update on Sisters Story)

· [UPDATE:  as of 9/18 we have learned that D’Youville has eliminated the archivist position and S. Nancy is out of a job.  This meeting location will need to be adjusted]
· TH   5/9/2019
S. Mary Serbacki
Stella Niagara  (topic to be determined)
DISCUSSION:   After a visit to the Mercy Heritage Center the group reconvened.  S. Mary shared information on an ongoing project which is in its earliest stages:  the possible establishment of an archives for the collections of Franciscan Third Order Regular (TOR) collections.  There is a steering committee of archivists and leadership people from approximately 12 TOR entitities across the U.S.

There was also some discussion on various projects to update congregational and institutional histories.  Often such projects are connected with celebrations of various congregations and institutions.  It was noted that 2019 marks the 200th anniversary of the Sisters of St. Mary of Namur.  2020 is the 150th anniversary of Canisius College 2021 will be the 100th anniversary of the founding in Buffalo of the Grey Nuns of the Sacred Heart.  It was suggested that we might want to focus one of our meetings on how the archivist could be/should be involved in preparations for such celebrations.
NEXT MEETING:  October 11, 2018 at Western New York Library Resources Council

REMINDER:  CHECK OUT THE WNYA WEBSITE
www.archives.sbu.edu/wnya
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